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Pat Schuren, Treasurer   

MOBILE HOME DEPOT
Your Mobile Home Parts Warehouse!

DOORS  • A/C UNITS • Low-E WINDOWS
ALUMINUM PRODUCTS • RV ACCESSORIES

SCREEN ROOMS • HURRICANE PANELS 
54” x 27” TUBS/SHOWERS

 www.mobilehomedepot.net 

LIC #: CAC1818340

 A/C Installs!A/C Installs!

(239) 543-3300 
14940 N. Cleveland Ave. 

N. Ft. Myers:

SOCIAL CLUB NEWS
By:  Julie Seubert

It is great to see so many familiar faces returning for 
the season and so many new ones.  Hopefully by now you 
are enjoying the many activities that are available here in 
Forest Park.  There are many different activities in which 
to participate and if you think we should consider another 
one, please come to our monthly Social Club meeting 
held the 1st Friday of each month at 10:00. 

We are pleased to report that there were 137 in 
attendance at the Holiday Dinner.  The food was 
awesome and the games by Nancy Cooper were enjoyed 
by all.  There were 35 carts and 1 bicycle in the Christmas 
Parade, 95 people at the New Year’s Eve Dance and 133 
for the Welcome Back/Meet and Greet.  I trust that all of 
you enjoyed our entertainment of Red Hot-Blue Collar.  
Thank you all for participating in these and other events 
in the park.

Social club officers would like to say THANK 
YOU to all the VOLUNTEERS, ALL ACTIVITIES 
CHAIRPERSONS, and OUR PARK’S BOARD 
MEMBERS.  These people are the ones that make Forest 
Park an enjoyable and beautiful place to live.  Without 
all of you who donate and work with your precious time 
and smiles every day, we would not be able to execute 
our very active programs and cleanliness that is in our 
community.  

You are all very important to all of us!!

The Social Club officers would like to remind you that 
ALL RESIDENTS and their guests are invited to attend 
all activities in our park.  That includes all Breakfast’s, 
Dinner’s, Dances and Entertainment that are put on by 
the various clubs such as the Craft Club, Shuffleboard, 
Tool Shed Club, North East Club or any other club in the 
park.  

WE HAVE A NEW ACTIVITY!!
We have had many requests 

and are happy to say we found an 
instructor to teach line dancing.  
Line dancing classes will be 
held every Friday at 10:30 in the 
Clubhouse. The cost is $5.00 per 
person per class.  Please wear 
leather bottom shoes or a thick 
sock so you can turn and pivot easier.  Please NO rubber 
soled shoes, open toes shoes or flip flops.

AL KATZ...COMEDIAN EXTRODINAIRE
Al Katz is a classical comedian who commands the 

stage.  He has had numerous TV performances that 
include The Oprah Winfrey Show, HBO, Comedy Central 
Showtime and The Today Show.  Al has appeared in the 
HBO production of "From the Earth to the Moon" with 
Tom Hanks, "Cop and a Half" with Burt Reynolds; plus 
he has headlined comedy clubs such as The Improv and 
Catch A Rising Star.  Plan on an evening of belly laughs 
and pure entertainment!!

            AL KATZ, COMEDIAN
          MARCH 10TH @ 7:00 p.m.
                 Cost:  $12.00

Tickets will be on sale March 4th, 1:00 - 3:00 and 
March 6th from 5:00 - 6:00 p.m.  Refreshments will be 
served after the show.
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MEET OUR NEW BOARD OF 
DIRECTORS
	  PRESIDENT  -  Mary P Kurucz
	 1st VICE PRESIDENT:  Gary Jones
        2nd VICE PRESIDENT:  Karen Hansen
	   SECRETARY:  Sheila Fitzgerald
                 TREASURER:  John Wright
		
		        DIRECTORS
		  Charles E Allensworth
		         Verland West

The following BOD members are serving 
remaining terms:

Judy Birkhead, Bob Carson, Pete Lawrence & 
Roger Wagner

PLANNING FORUM
By:  John Wright

The 3rd Planning Forum will be held on Saturday, 
February, 10 @ 10 AM. in the Club house. 

Refreshments will be served

THANK YOU FOREST PARK
By:  Pam Salk

Thank you for your generous hearts and for donating 
all of the presents to the children for the Sun Coast Toy 
Drive. Most of the children would not have received 
gifts if it were not for the community’s generosity.  The 
kids were delighted to receive the presents.  They were 
especially thankful for the many teen gifts.   Giving 
represents the true spirit of Christmas!!  Thank you to all 
who donated and helped the toy drive!  Our park Rocks 
with Christmas for the children of Suncoast!  

VALENTINE’S BREAKFAST
By:  Shuffleboard

The Shuffleboard league is sponsoring a breakfast on 
Valentine’s Day February 14th.   Come on out and bring 
your sweetheart for Breakfast.  It will be served from 8:00 
to 10:30 a.m.  Cost is $5.00 per person.  All residents are 
invited to attend.

VALENTINE’S DANCE
By:  Social Club

Get your dancing 
shoes on and grab your 
sweetie.  We are having 
a Valentines Dance on 
February 14th from 7:00 
to 10:00.  The cost is 
$5.00 and our entertainer 
will be Miss Birdie Lee.  Miss Birdie Lee has the talent, 
experience and personality to capture your attention.  She 
has many different styles of music.  She sings classic rock, 
50’s and 60’s, R&B, Soul, Blues, Gospel and Country 
Rock.  Tickets will be available February 11th from 1:00 
to 3:00 and February 13th 5-6:30 in the Clubhouse.

FUTURE DATES FOR THIS SEASON

FEBRUARY
2   --  Koffee Klatsch –  9:00
          Social Club Meeting – 10:00
3  --   Car Port Sales  -  8:00
5  --   Hot Dog Dinner --  5:30-6:00
           Karaoke – 6:00
6  --   Blood Mobile here 2-5:00
10 --  Planning Forum -   10:00
13 --  Craft Club Hot Dog/Lasagna Dinner 
14 --   Valentines Breakfast – 8:00
           Valentines Dance 7:00 p.m
19  --  Karaoke
26  --  North East Club

MARCH
2  --  Koffee Klatsch  9:00
         Social Club Meeting  -  10:00
3  -   Craft Fair in Club House
5  --   Hot Dog Dinner  -  5:30
          Karaoke  -  6:00
10  --  Entertainment – Al Katz, Comedian
11  --  Quilt Show
13  --  Craft Club Dinner – Irish Stew
17  --  Breakfast in Club House followed by
              Golf Cart Parade 
19  --  Karaoke  --  6:00
23  --  King & Queen Shuffle
24  --  Dance in the Pavilion
26  --  North East Club
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NEW PRICING ON BRYANT 
AIR CONDITIONERS! 

 

2 TON……………..$3400 
3 TON……………..$3700 
4 TON……………..$4000 

 
Installation includes at no additional cost*: 
 
 HONEYWELL DIGITAL T-STAT 
 ALL PERMIT FEES 
 1 YR LABOR WARRANTY 
 

*Includes unit & heater, anchored to  
existing slab & electric. 

 
 

WHY NOT GIVE US A TRY? 
PROUDLY SERVICING 

YOUR PARK FOR 29 YRS!  

 

CALL 239-731-5545 
TO GET YOUR FREE 

UNIT OR DUCT 
ESTIMATE TODAY! 

 

 

Custom Cooling & 
Heating wishes to 
express our deepest 

sympathy for everyone 
affected by hurricane 
Irma. If you find that 

you are without air and 
need service or an 

estimate, call us. We 
are expediting our 

services to get those 
who are in need up and 

running fast! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

NEW CUSTOMER CHECK-UP 
 

**$10.00 OFF** 
 

Reg. $59.00-$89.00 depending on system & area  
 

Keep your A/C running at Peak 
Efficiency! We check everything to 

ensure you stay comfortable! 
 

*MUST PRESENT COUPON* 
EXPIRES 12/31/18 

 

239-731-5545 
 

SOCIAL CLUB HIGHLIGHTS 
January 5th General Meeting
By:  Joyce Hines

Upcoming Social Club Sponsored Activities 
---January 29th Red Hot & Blue Collar
---February 14th Valentine Dance
---March 10th Comedian Al Katz
---March 17th Breakfast for all residents before 
the Golf Cart Parade
---March 24th Free Dance at the Pavilion
---April 5th Ice Cream Social
February Activities:
---Social Club will put up the Valentine decorations
---Both the Craft Club Lasagna dinner on Feb.13th
and the Shuffle Club Breakfast on Feb.14th will be 
open to all residents.  Please note the articles for times
and costs.
---The 50th Anniversary Dinner will be cancelled 

because there are no honorees this year.
March Activities
---March 11th Quilt Show
---Craft Club Dinner on March 13th open to all 

residents.
---Valentine’s Day Breakfast March 14th   Sponsored 

by: Shuffleboard
        All residents are invited
Outdoor Marque
---Discussion ensued concerning the Increased number 

of event notifications that are posted during the "season" 
and problems with event items being removed from the 
marque before an event has taken place. If anyone has a 
notification to be posted, please get in touch with Robyn 
Johnson and she will post your information.

Please remember that posting an activity will not 
appear until one week before the event.

Nothing should be pose
Outdoor Electrical Outlets
---Bob Seubert and Joyce Hines will investigate 

placement of outdoor outlets on the clubhouse grounds. 
Cabinet Storage
---Cabinet space in the clubhouse has been requested 

by some of our activity groups. It was decided that those 
groups that do have use of the existing cabinets try to free 
up some space to accommodate for the needed space. 

Kitchen Utensils
---The kitchen utensils are there for anyone who 

uses the kitchen throughout the year. However, please 
remember, that if they are taken from the kitchen and not 
returned, they must be replaced. 

PLEASE: Feel free to use, but leave them when the 
activity is ended!

FOREST PARK SECURITY LIGHTS
By:  Mary Diaz

If you notice a street light out or damaged, please call 
the office at 239-543-1155 or jot down the information 
and drop it off.  LCEC requires the address and pole or 
transformer number, so it's helpful if you jot that down.  
Please be patient as although they are reported within a 
day or 2, they are running behind due to the hurricane.  It 
takes several weeks for the repair. Thank you.

WHAT WENT UP, DID COME DOWN…!!
By:  Joyce Hines

The holiday decorations were removed and stored a 
day early without "official" notification!  Because of the 
dire weather report, I decided on New Year's day morning 
to try to remove the Christmas trees, wreaths, and items 
that would have been soaked if the predicted rains arrived. 
Charlene Wash offered to help. As we workedEd Thomas, 
Anne Lacey, and May Larocco stopped and volunteered 
their services. As Charlene and I were storing items in the 
shed,Bob Seubert and Duke Johnson arrived and did some 
rearranging to allow space for the mantle and snowman; 
plus they  helped to lift the heavy items. I heard them say, 

continued on page 6
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We Do All
Roof Overs, Roof Coatings
Roof Repairs & Inspections  
on all Manufactured Homes
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* Meets New FL. Building Code Requirements *
Licensed & Insured • CG CO33977 • CC CO42787

MySafeFloridaHome.com
PARTICIPATING
CONTRACTOR

MADE IN THE

W
in

d
 Zone Requirements

approved

Meets All Florid
a

**FREE ESTIMATES**
Evening & Weekend 

Appointments Available.

All installers are company employees.
All work guaranteed. AMS Certified.

Insurance Roof
Certifications

100% FINANCING
AVAILABLE (*W.A.C.)

The Only Patented, Lifetime Aluminum Roof-Over System you will ever need!
Energy Efficient • Lower Your Electric Bill

AMS is Rated Florida’s #1 Remodeler 
by Qualified Remodeler Magazine for 2011

Lifetime Warranty • Maintenance Free • Custom Tri-Bend Facia • Custom Gutter / Overhang System
At AMS we use only Energy Efficient Custom Rolled Aluminum.  We do not use interlocking pans,

panels, membrane products, or materials that may shrink, dry rot or deteriorate over time.

Visit Our Website www.AMSOFFLA.com

AMS offers the best in Weather-Lok Roof Over • Insulated Vinyl Siding • Window Replacements
Carports & Screen Rooms • Carport Ultra-Fence • Acrylic and Vinyl Enclosures

Storm Protection • Awnings • Deco Kool Ceilings • Patio Covers and more...

We Do 

NOT  Use 

Membrane

Products!

1-800-522-3134

AMS WEATHER-LOKTM ROOFOVER SYSTEM
Available Only at AMS

LIFETIME
TRANSFERABLE
WARRANTY*

Family Owned & Operated Since 1977

“Might as well take down the icicle lights", and off they 
went to find a ladder. Meanwhile, May and Ed loaded 
the larger items in their golf cart and delivered them to 
the shed. Then, “what to my wondering eyes did appear".
two more helpers: Julie Seubert and Robyn Johnson. 
They,along with Bob and Duke removed the lights, etc. 
from the park entrance.  Last of all, kind Anne had all 
the lights from the front of the clubhouse lined up in the 
clubhouse, ready to be boxed!  Unbelievable!  Everything 
is packed and ready for Christmas, 2018! 
     A heartfelt THANK YOU to Charlene and to all 
those friends who stopped to help!  We do have angels 
in Forest Park! Also THANKS to those of you who were 
planning to help on Jan. 2nd...hold that thought!  We 
can use your help next year: same time, same date, same 
place!

PS: Special appreciation goes to Bob Bagge, who 
helped, along with others, to get the cords and timers 
working to light the various displays.

His name didn't appear in the January article!  

50th ANNIVERSARY DINNER
This dinner has been CANCELLED!  We only had 

1 couple and they will not be here when we have it 
scheduled.  Happy 50th  Anniversary to Phil & Diana 
Power. They will be given a gift certificate for dinner for 
2.   Congratulations.  

STRETCH & TONE
Stretch & Tone with ET is back which replaces the 

previous exercise program.  It is held every Tuesday and 
Saturday morning from 9:00 to 10:00 in the Clubhouse.  
Come on out and join us for this soft and gentle stretching 
class.  It helps with flexibility and keeps muscles strong!!

EASY WATER EXERCISE
These classes are held every Monday thru Friday at 

10:30 a.m. at the pool.  Most of the water exercises  are 
easy enough for everyone to participate.  Come on out 
and enjoy those healthy rays of sunshine.  Exercises are 
also subject to weather cooperating.
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CHRISTMAS GIFTS OF CHEER
By Nancy Cooper

To each of you who donated to or gave time to this 
wonderful Forest Park holiday tradition, I thank you 
from the very bottom of my heart.  To the members of the 
Social Club, the Northeastern States Club, the Craft Club, 
the Computer Club and the Quilt Ladies, your generous 
donations made a huge difference.  I would also like to 
thank Becky Conrad, the Knotty Pine Circle residents 
and Janet Brewer for donating.

Please read these and other thank you notes in the 
Clubhouse:   "Thank you and all your elves for caring 
and supporting this program."    "Such a surprise!  Thank 
you all for all you do to put a big smile on everyone's face 
this time of the year with the baskets of Cheer."

SUPPORT OUR VEGGIE MAN
and other vendors

Our Vegie man is in the front of the Clubhouse every 
Friday from 8:00 a.m. to noon.  He has a large variety 
of vegetables. We also have two other vendors this year.  
Our “Shrimp man” will be selling fresh Gulf shrimp.  
They are big and delicious.

 AND our very own “Chef Andy Fuschino” who will 
be selling his homemade soups and 2 different entrees’ 
each week.  The soups range in cost from $6.00 to 8.00 
depending on the ingredients and the entrees are $8.00 
each.  I have tried both and they are excellent and a fast 
and easy meal. 

KOFFEE KLATSCH
The February 2nd Koffee Klatsch will be the Lee 

County Sherriff’s department.  This activity is for ALL 
residents of our park.  Coffee and donuts will be served.  
Please bring your own coffee mug and money for 50/50.

MENS KOFFEE KLATSCH
Mens Koffee Klatsch is held the 2nd Friday of the 

month from November – April at 8:00 a.m. in the 
clubhouse.  Come out for conversation with other Forest 
Park men.  Coffee and donuts will be provided.  Please 
bring your own coffee cup.

WOMENS KOFFEE KLATSCH
The Women’s Koffee Klatsch is a social gathering for 

the ladies of Forest Park to come out and join other ladies 
in conversation.  This is held the 3rd Friday of the month 
at 9:00 a.m. in the clubhouse.  Coffee and treats will be 
provided.  Bring your own coffee cup.

FOREST PARK HAS GONE GREEN!!
Just a reminder that we have gone green for ALL 

functions with food --  That means you must bring 
your own plate, napkin, silverware and cup.  Hopefully 
everyone will adjust to the change.  We started doing this 
last year already so hopefully we’ll all remember to bring 
your own place settings whenever food is being served.

GET A HEAD START ON SPRING 
CLEANING
By:  Mary Diaz

With spring fast approaching, it’s time to start working 
on that spring cleaning checklist. While almost everyone 
has a list of indoor spring cleaning tasks, you don’t want 
to forget about the outside of your homes and yards.

Here are some recommendations for your home:
Exterior Cleaning
Most homes and awnings need to be pressure cleaned 

annually and may need a coat of paint. Simple repairs and 
maintenance will keep things looking new.  Spring is the 
perfect time to remove any leaves, or other debris from 
the gutters. 

Lawns & flower beds
Lawns may need extra attention, and trees or bushes 

may need trimming.  In the summer, lawns ought to 
be mowed weekly due to the heavy rains. Deep clean 
flowerbeds and around trees and bushes. Removing 
dead leaves, weeds and any stray garbage will almost 
immediately make things feel more spring-like.

Resources
If you need help with these tasks, there is a “Resource 

Book” in the back of the Clubhouse which has business 
cards for local vendors including pressure cleaning 
companies, painters, landscapers, plumbers and a host 
of others with resident feedback.  You can also check 
Angie’s List which has a free membership with customer 
reviews.  It is recommended that you use only licensed 
and insured contractors.   

Make sure you share some tips and tricks with other 
homeowners so they feel inspired to make their own yards 
and homes shine for spring!  We want to keep Forest Park 
the number one community in North Fort Myers!
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	 COMMUNITY WIDE CARPORT 		
			   SALES

            	 SATURDAY,  FEBRUARY 3
			   8:00 to 3:00

The Social Club is the sponsor of this event.  We put 
up signs on BayShore Drive and also on Hart Road.  We 
also advertise it in the North Fort Myers Neighbor News.  
Clean out your closet and join the fun.

NEWSLETTER ARTICLES
By:  Julie Seubert

     All articles should be sent to me at: fpsocialnews@
gmail.com by the 12th of each month for the following 
month’s newsletter.  I would appreciate you writing your 
information in the email in place of an attachment, if 
possible. Any questions or concerns please email me at 
the above address or call me at 715-571-4246.

FOREST PARK CALENDAR
Gail Ford is the person who handles 

the updates to the calendar. View the 
calendar anytime and see the most 
current information at the following 
website: www.forestparkonline.com this also allows you 
to view it in various formats i.e., weekly, monthly, etc. 
Please contact Gail for calendar changes at: gailford39@
gmail.com or call her 603-440-5122.

FOREST PARK WEB SITE:
By:  Jan Harmon

If you have access to a computer, a tablet or a smart 
phone, visit www.forestparkonline.com where you can 
access much information available on the Forest Park 
Web site.

On the pages you can find information on various 
activities, a photo gallery, membership meeting 
documents, newsletters, the event calendar, and 
information on all aspects of living in Forest Park.

A web camera on the home page is a good place to see 
the weather if you are away from the park.  It operates 24 
hours a day.

We have a page listing homes for sale or for rent and a 
page for those wishing to rent.

Search engines, such as Google, have directed people 
looking for a park in which to purchase or rent retirement 
homes to our pages.  We have had good responses to the 
information offered on the site attracting future residents.

If you know someone looking for a place to spend 
the winter, direct them to our site where much of the 
information they seek can be found.  If you have questions 
or comments, regarding the web pages, they can be 
directed to me as webmaster@forestparkonline.com.  I 
am in the process of updating the information on our web 
site so……stay tuned!!

HURRAH FOR THE RED, WHITE AND 
BLUE 

 	  Northeastern States Club Meeting
             Monday, Feb. 26th    5:30p.m.
 Join your club members as we celebrate Presidents 

Day with a fun evening of dinner and presidential trivia.  
Get out your history books and refresh your memories 
about past and present US presidents.  Be sure to wear 
your red, white and blue!  Tickets are available from Ed 
and ET Thomas, 727 Knotty Pine Circle.  Deadline is 
February 19th.

HEALTH AND WELFARE
By:  Mary Gibson, RN

The BLOOD MOBILE will be here on Tuesday, 
February 6th from 2:00 to 5:00.  A sign up sheet will be 
in the back of the Clubhouse.  Free wellness mini-checkup 
(blood pressure, pulse, and cholesterol screening) and a 
small gift for donors.  Please support our blood drive….it 
can save lives right here in our community!!

   **Did you know the benefits of donating blood?
  **Your may be less likely to have a heart attack..
  **Donating regularly may help your blood flow and 

result in fewer arterial blockages.  In fact, some studies 
have shown that men who donate at least three times a 
year can drastically reduce their risk of having a heart 
attack or stroke.

  **Donating can keep you iron level balanced.  Having 
too much iron in your blood can contribute to hardening of 
the arteries.  When you donate blood, the amount of iron 
in your blood is reduced.  The iron will be replenished by 
the food you eat after donating, but regular donations can 
balance your iron level.
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LAWN MOWING HOURS
7 AM to 11 PM June 1 through August 31st and 8 

AM to 11 PM September 1st through May 1st. 

NEIGHBORHOOD PATROL
By Mike & Kathy Fanning

As THE WINTER VOLUNTEERS RETURN FOR 
THE SEASON, PLEASE CALL Kathy at 715-617-0154 
or Mike at 239-565-0431 and we will gladly put you on the 
schedule.  For new arrivals in the park, there is ALWAYS 
a need for more volunteers on the Patrol.  This program 
is an asset to Our Park and all residents.  THANK YOU 
again for all the help in keeping our park safe.

WI-FI
By:  Doug Ford

Forest Park WI-FI was started in 
2009 as a way for our residences to 
receive emails and local news and look at short videos. 
Since that time, we have made major upgrades to our 
hardware and improved our internet line feed. We 
currently have over 200 users on our system and they 
use up to 200Gb of data each day. Our current system 
has great difficulty in handling the traffic of a Smart TV, 
Hulu, Netflix, etc. Presently, every day, the top 15 users 
are consuming one half of the data. If all the other users 
consumed at that rate the system would be overpowered. 
SO, if you are just moving in or bought a new Smart TV 
and want to use all the new features, it could overload the 
system, and it would run very slowly. This applies whether 
you have a 2.4 GHz or 5 GHz antenna and would affect 
all users. (5 GHz units are less affected by background 
noise than the 2.4 GHz units, but will not guarantee your 
ability to get INTERNET TV). When the snowbirds have 
left. there will be less of an issue for summer residents, 
because of the reduced load on the system.

This is what we are going to do to improve the system. 
1. We are going to add 2 more 5 GHz antennas this 

winter. 
2. When our contract is up this fall, we expect to be 

able to add more fiber capacity.
We have started negotiations with another supplier on 

this already. 
With added bandwidth, the system will be GREATLY 

improved, but it will still not allow 200 users to stream at 
the same time.

Remember to use flashing lights
or flashlights when you are riding

or walking at night.

2018 BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND 
MEMBERSHIP MEETING DATES

Feb. 15, 2018	 Board Meeting  	 9 AM
Feb. 22, 2018	 Membership Meeting 	7 PM
Mar. 22, 2018	 Board Meeting 	 9 AM
Mar. 29, 2018	 Membership Meeting 	7 PM
April 19, 2018	 Board Meeting 	 9 AM
Apr. 26, 2018	 Membership Meeting 	7 PM
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UNDER YOUR MOBILE
HOME LATELY?LOOKED

full page

If your home moves even a few inches during a storm your home will
suffer severe damage.  Loose tie downs do not protect your home,
                  they must be tightened every 3 to 5 years. Have your tie-           
                         downs inspected NOW, before the storms!

• Hurricane Anchors • Tie Downs
• Leveling • Blocking • Carport Tie Downs
• Stabilizing Devices • Roof-Over Strapping

Are Your Tie Downs Tight?

• Replace Rusted Anchors • Add Anchors
• Longitudinal Stabilizing • Retro-fit to Current State Standards

Insulation Under Your Home Falling Down?
Holes and Tears in Your
Vapor /Moisture Barrier?

• Lifetime Vapor Barrier • Guaranteed for Life • Prevent Soft Floors • Lower Your Electric Bills
• Keep Mold, Mildew, Rats, Snakes, Spiders, Ants, Roaches and Moisture OUT of Your House!

Underhome
Photos Provided

239-244-8795
1-800-681-3772

• State Licensed Mobile Home Installer • Insured
• Bonded • Workman's Compensation Insurance
• Member: National Association of Mold Professionals

FLORIDA ANCHOR AND BARRIER COMPANY

• FREE INSPECTIONS & ESTIMATES • MILITARY & SENIOR DISCOUNTS
                                    • FAMILY OWNED & OPERATED

Licensed by the 
State of Florida

#IH/102549/1

Insulation and
Vapor Barrier Repairs

We
Fix Soft 
Floors

Only with this COUPON

FREE
UNDER HOME
INSPECTION
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FOREST PARK VISITORS WRISTBANDS
Visitors unaccompanied by Forest Park residents must 

wear wristbands when using park recreational facilities 
(pool, mini-golf, etc.). The wristbands are now available 
in the park office (2 per family and additional bands may 
be requested).  The bands stretch but if they are not large 
enough you may pin them to clothing, attach them to a 
key chain or just bring them along.   

Please remember that all owners are responsible for 
their visitors who must comply with all Forest Park Rules 
& Regulations.  Thank you for your 
anticipated cooperation to assist in 
maintaining the security of our park. 

GREEN TREE STICKER
There is a little green tree sticker 

available in the office that goes on 
the LEFT SIDE OF YOUR BACK 
WINDOW of your car. All residents 
with automobiles should have this highly 
visible authorization to be in the Park. This will help the 
safety patrol on their nightly rounds.  If you are temporary 
resident and don’t want any stickers on your window, 
them scotch tape it there while you are here.

SWEETHEART IMPOSTERS TURN UP 
THE HEAT ON SWFL RESIDENTS

The Lee County Sherriff’s Office Economic Crimes 
Unit is warning residents – particularly seniors – to guard 
their hearts and their wallets from scammers posing as 
online love interests in what is commonly known as the 
“romance scam”.  

Over the last several weeks, the fraud line has received 
an increase in calls from concerned family members 
reporting con-artists posing as the perfect partner in order 
to lure unsuspecting victims into fraudulent relations 
through the use of popular social media and internet 
dating sites.  Despite the expertise in deception and 
draining bank accounts these cybercriminals possess, 
the tips below can help detect whether or not that new 
sweetheart is a dream or a nightmare:

*** If you receive a “friend” request from someone 
you do not know and they quickly want to develop a 
relationship, be suspicious.  Too much, too fast can lead 
to disaster.

***If this new “person” quickly urges you to move your 
conversations off of Facebook or an online dating service 
and onto other messaging platforms, be suspicious.  Not 
only does this help them organize their conversations 
with multiple victims, it also allows them to take down 
their phony online profile before you discover it.

***Scammers generally claim to be from the United 
States but just happen to be overseas for business or 
family matters, are deployed in the military, working in 
“mining” fields or the “construction” industry, or on an 
oil rig.

***Ironically, you have many things in common with 
your new “friend”, such as the loss of a spouse, child, or 
parent.  In fact, it’s nearly unbelievable how your lives 
seem to be so relatable.  This along should raise your 
suspicions.

***Cybercriminals are patient.  As your fairytale 
romance progresses and you are now emotionally 
involved, it will be time for them to pounce.  You will be 
asked for money to help pay for travel costs so the two 
of you can meet, help pay a medicalbi8ll or assist with a 
financial difficulty.

The romance scam is a billion-dollar internet scheme 
that entraps victims of all ages and can cause long-term 
effects both financially and emotionally.  If you think 
you’ve been or are being scammed, contact the sheriff’s 
office fraud line at 239-258-3292, or ic3.gov.

We have received complaints 
regarding residents walking their dogs 
and not picking up after them. Kindly 
pick up after your dog. If you walk your 
dog at night, please carry a flashlight and 
a doggy bag and clean up after your pet.  

Dog feces are unsightly and are health hazards.  Please 
be considerate of your neighbors.    (If you observe 
someone not picking up after their pet, you may remind 
them to do so, or take a photo of the person and contact 
the office.)

RECYCLE BLUE BIN	
The blue bin is used for all other types 

of re-cycling such as paper, metal, plastic, 
etc. This is a separate Program from our 
regular trash that is picked up on Tuesdays 
and Fridays. The re-cycle truck comes on Wednesdays.
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ALUMINUM CAN RE-CYCLE
By Social Club

REMINDER Aluminum Cans being collected.  
Please do Not Use the can as an ashtray. Beer Drinkers, 
please rinse out the can and turn it over to dry out. Please 
take the tab off, collect them and take your full container 
to the clubhouse. On kitchen counter, there is a Ronald 
McDonald box that you put the tabs into. Betty Campbell 
takes them to the Ronald McDonald where they sell the 
aluminum. You are helping both Social Club and Ronald 
McDonald House. 

     THANK YOU to Duke and Robyn Johnson and to 
Von and Rich Gasper who pick up the cans every Tuesday 
Morning and to Bill and Cheryl O’Loughlin and Roger 
Wagner who crush the cans each week.

     Please remember to put your aluminum cans in a 
bag and place UNDER YOU MAILBOX by 7:00 A.M. 
TUESDAY MORNING for pick up. Please make sure 
your cans are rinsed CLEAN and DRY. Please place 
away from trash bags. DO NOT place plastic, glass or 
metal cans in the bag. Those go in the blue recycle bins.      	
     Money collected for can recycle helps pay some of the 
costs of Social Club activities. It benefits all residents of 
Forest Park. 

WELCOME NEW RESIDENTS
		  Tedrow, Dixie & David 
	        806 Hollyberry Ct. from OH

FAREWELL
Louise Taylor recently passed away.  Louise formerly 

resided in the park for many years.  She was active in park 
activities, and an avid Domino player.  She was known as 
the "Lady in Pink" because she always wore hot pink.  
She also enjoyed taking care of the potted plants at the 
entrance to the Activities Building.

Lee Fisher  2
Art Stiemke 4
Jeanette Craven 7
Harold Mundle   9
Nancy Lawrence  16
Lou Smith  16
John Westall  22
Don Kidder  23
Reva Doliana  24
Joan Reekie  25
Kristina Chapman 26
Roberta Rizas 26
Myra Santiago  26
Eleanor Pucak 27

Bob & Kathy Carson,  February 7, 1970
Jim & Janet Arthur,  February 12, 1966
Don & Jan Plantenga,  February 14, 1953
Bill & Dena Samm,  February 18, 1966
Duke & Robyn Johnson, February 28, 1965

Anne Domingos, a long time Forest Park resident, 
passed away on December 15, 2017.  Anne and her 
partner Bob Swift volunteered for many years crushing 
aluminum cans.  Anne was our Bingo leader and enjoyed 
playing tremendously. She participated in our monthly 
Blood Pressure Clinics and help greet & sign residents 
in.  She also enjoyed going to the Broadway Palm with a 
group of ladies in the park. Anne will be deeply missed.

BEST WISHES 
Linda Wolff who has cleaned 

our buildings for 11 years retired on 
January 12, 2018.  She plans to spend 
more time with her family, many of 
whom live out of the area.  

You will see Linda around the park 
as she owns a home here.  Please wish her well and thank 
her for a job well done!  We are all grateful for her years 
of service in Forest Park.
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1 2Patronize the advertisers 
in this month’s newsletter

Ask the business for 
your Community Cash 
ticket OR a copy of 
your receipt & clip this 
ad   

3 Mail it back to us at:
Community Media
220 Bahama Street
Venice, FL 34285

4 Every month we draw new 
tickets for CASH PRIZES and 
mail winners a check!

Community Media (Your Newsletter Publisher) Presents: 

How it works:

Every Month is a New Chance to Win!
1 drawing for $100
10 drawings for $10In Cash Prizes Available Monthly

Remember, the only way to win is to patronize the 
advertisers in this newsletter.  They are the reason your 
newsletter is free, so show your support!

 • Limit one ticket per advertiser’s service per quarter( 3 month period)• 
Customer must have paid for advertiser's service to play • 

Contest void where prohibited by law •
• Checks will be mailed within 60 days of drawing date •

More Chances to Win:
Recommend a business you currently use that should 
advertise in this newsletter.  When you continue to use 
them you increase your chances for Community Cash!
Submit to info@4communitymedia.com or 941-375-3699

Jim Walters.............................  $100 ............... Imperial Electric
Kathy Herman.......................... $10 ............... Dave St. John Mobile Wash  Wax
Carol Keenan ........................... $10 ............... Automotivation
Deb Schoenwether................ $10 ............... Donna Burcher - Wagner Realty
Laurence Yannoittl ................. $10 ............... Perfect Repair & Construction
Alain Richard............................ $10 ............... Natures Resource Pest Control
Millie Smith............................... $10 ............... Royal Enterprises
Pauline Monize........................ $10 ............... Battleline Termite & Pest Control
Donald Janes............................ $10 ............... Ron Wyngarden MH Washing
Mary Boote ............................... $10 ............... Doll Brothers Carpet & Cleaners
John Rheberg........................... $10 ............... Boss Electric Corp.

Drawing Date - 1/12/18

VendorWinner 

PHONE DIRECTORY CORRECTIONS/
UPDATES:

Please note that you must fill out a "Telephone 
Directory Authorization" form (available in the office) to 
be listed in the park directory, or for updated information 
to be published.  Thank you.

ARMSTRONG, Jon & Laurene 309 Twig Ct. N. 239-
288-8808 J/239-288-9008 L  From Ontario

CAUGHLIN, WANDA, 216 Shrub Ln. N.,  239-567-
1590 from Ontario

KOTHE, Anton & Patti, 406 Timber Lane N.  804-
240-0317 A/804-678-9434 P  From Michigan

MUNDLE, Harold & Shirley 5370 Forest Park Dr.  
239-321-9748/519-534-1189  From Ontario

RESOURCE BOOK
In the clubhouse there is a Resource Book which has 

been put together by members of Forest Park.  These 
are referrals or warning of how outside vendors have 
performed in the Park. Before you hire someone, please 
check the book to see if someone in the Park has used that 
particular company or person. If you would like to add a 
name or business, you may do so.

     Trash, Horticulture & Waste Disposal 
Reminder….

Just a refresher on our Rules & 
Regulations for trash, horticulture and 
waste disposal...
•Trash bags which weigh more than 30 lbs. 
will not be picked up.
•Trash bags must be tied or they will not be 
picked up.
•Horticulture bags must be tied or they will not be picked 
up.
•Loose horticulture clippings must be 4 feet or less, tied 
& bundled & not more than 30 lbs.
•Cardboard should go out on Wednesdays with 
recyclables.
•Any outside contractor doing work at your home - tree 
trimming, lawn maintenance, home remodeling/repairs 
MUST haul off their own trimming and refuse.  It will 
not be picked up by our maintenance crew.

The full list of rules is available on our website at 
www.forestparkonline.com, or you may contact the office 
if you have any questions.



14 15

Quality Workmanship
Honest Pricing

(800) 377-7885 or (239) 791-6853(800) 377-7885 or (239) 791-6853

• Vapor / Moisture Barrier
• Underhome Encapsulated Insulation
• Hurricane Tie-Down Anchors

We Keep rodents, 
snakes, spiders, bugs, 
mold, mildew, and 
damaging moisture out 
of your home!

We Keep rodents, 
snakes, spiders, bugs, 
mold, mildew, and 
damaging moisture out 
of your home!

ESTIMATES &
SMILES ALWAYS FREE

8 Yrs
Exp.
8 Yrs
Exp.

BEFORE

AFTER

LIC. # IH-1110636
INSURED

FAMILY
OPERATED
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‘TWAS THE NIGHT BEFORE IRMA
By:  Nancy Cooper

‘Twas the night before Irma and all through the Park,
The homeowners were worrying “Would their houses 

be left in that dark?”
The shutters were down, all was secure

Would the wind take away everything they held dear?
Many had packed their bags and out of town they fled
While others were in the Clubhouse praying the roof 

would protect their head.
Those up north were glued to the radio and TV

HAZARDOUS WASTE
Lee County has very strict regulations regarding 

hazardous material disposal.  The Board voted to approve 
the initiative to have all residents place paint, pesticides, 
chemicals, florescent bulbs and gas bottles at curbside.

Park employees will pick up these materials on 
Tuesday and Friday and log them in.  These articles will 
be stored and disposed of in the appropriate manner by 
staff members.

The rules and regulations have been changed to reflect 
the process.

continued on page 17

IMPORTANT RECYCLE REMINDER 
FROM WASTE PRO

Please do not place any plastic bags in your recycle 
container.   Plastic bags should be placed in your regular 
trash bins or dropped off at grocery stores which recycle 
(see below for additional information).  Thank you for 
your cooperation! 

 PLEASE RECYCLE THE FOLLOWING:
•Aluminum - Empty cans and aluminum foil.
•Corrugated cardboard boxes - Please flatten, and 

either cut down or fold to a size of no more than 4' X 4' 
flattened. Staples and tape do not have to be removed.

•Glass - Clear & color food and beverage jars and 
bottles. Please rinse and remove food and other contents. 
Labels, rings and lids on glass containers are acceptable.

•Juice cartons – All drink boxes and milk/juice cartons.
•Magazines - Including catalogs and printed material 

with glossy pages.
•Mixed paper - Brown paper bags, junk mail, envelopes, 

copier paper, pizza boxes, cardboard egg cartons, paper 
towel & toilet paper rolls, cereal and shoe boxes.

•Newspapers - Includes all paper that is distributed 
with or as part of general circulation newspapers.

•Plastics - With the recycling symbol Recycle #1-2 
PET and HDPE containers such as beverage bottles, 
dishwashing soap bottles, shampoo bottles, plastic milk 
jugs, and detergent bottles.

•Steel and tin cans - Please rinse or remove contents 
(empty aerosol cans are OK too).

•Telephone books
For more recycling information, to order bins or carts, 

please call Waste Pro at 239-337-0800 or visit www.
wasteprousa.com

ITEMS THAT CANNOT BE RECYCLED
•Ceramics
•Christmas lights
•Coat hangers

•Computers, printers or other office equipment
•Electric cords
•Garden hoses
•Glass cookware/bakeware
•Household items - Cooking pots & pans, toasters, etc.
•Light bulbs (incandescent or fluorescent)
•Mirrors
•Plastic bags
•Plastics - Unnumbered or without recycle symbol
•Porcelain
•Styrofoam - Egg cartons, food containers, or packing 

material
•Window or auto glass
HELPFUL RECYCLING TIPS
•Please do NOT place any recyclables in plastic bags.
All clean recyclables may be placed together loosely 

in the same bin or cart.
•Separating newspapers is not required, but newspapers 

can be placed in brown paper bags (no plastic bags 
please).

•If your recycle bin is full, put excess recyclables into 
brown paper bags.

•Plastic bags and Styrofoam containers can be recycled 
at local grocery stores with designated recycling bins.

•Fluorescent light bulbs can be recycled at a major 
home improvement store.

•Place yard waste at curb for the scheduled Wednesday 
pick up only. Please use a cart or can for loose cuttings, 
avoid using plastic bags. Paper yard waste bags are 
available at local hardware stores.

DID YOU KNOW?
Plastic Bags are NOT recyclable.
They clog the separating system and are the leading 

contamination issue that cause loads to end up in the 
landfill. Please do not put recyclables into plastic bags.

Paper or Plastic? No Thanks!  Take reusable bags with 
you every time you go shopping.
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SUB-FLOOR & FLOORING EXPERTS!

ESTIMATES
FREE
ESTIMATES
FREE

EXPERIENCE

30
YRS

EXPERIENCE

30
YRS

LICENSED
INSURED
BONDED

LICENSED
INSURED
BONDED

STATE CERTIFIED
GENERAL CONTRACTOR

CGC# 004138

STATE LICENSED
MOBILE HOME INSTALLER

IH# 102549/1 

239.244.8795     800.681.3772
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Praying and hoping Irma would soon go out to the 
sea.

Still some stayed in their home hoping gate was on 
their side

While they glanced out their windows as palm trees 
flew by.

When what should appear with a huff and a roar
But a hurricane so huge it blew open the Clubhouse 

door.
People scurried around and cleaned up the mess

All the while worrying and dealing with their stress.
What would be left in the Park when the hurricane 

came to a stop??
Would their house still be standing in it original spot?

Some ventured outside to take a quick look
While the trees and the buildings and the telephone 

poles shook.
What they found was a miracle for no one was hurt

Forest Park had survived without losing it shirt.
A downed tree here, a rooftop that was hanging

The sound of town aluminum singing a chorus of 
banging.

But what was heard as Irma roared on her way
“Life is just a bowl of cherries so enjoy every day.
Houses can be mended. Trees put back in place.
Make the most of each day.  Life is not a race.

	 Savor your time in Forest Park.  It is a great place 

to live. When someone asks you for you help, be sure 
your time you give.  Do something good for everyone and 
make some time for fun.

Relax, enjoy and most of all:  Enjoy the Florida sun!!

BID EUCHRE          
By Madeline Preston

Needed:  More Players
We play Bid Euchre every Saturday Night at 6:30 

PM in the Activities Building. There is a Signup sheet 
in the Activities Building on the cabinet near the Water 
Machine. Please sign up if you anticipate playing on 
Saturday Night. We would like to have more players join 
us. 

FRIDAY NIGHT BRIDGE
By Trish Tegeler

We are playing bridge every Friday night in the Club 
House. If you are interested in playing there is a signup 
sheet in the club house. Please put your name and phone 
number on the sheet or call Trish Tegeler at 239-567-
0148.
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COMPUTER CLUB
By:  Sherrill Wright

Something new for everyone who 
enjoys cooking and eating at Computer 
Club on Thursday, February 8.  The way we find and 
store recipes is evolving.  Come see how easy it is to use 
smart cooking apps to make your computer, tablet, or 
phone do more than your cookbooks.

Recycle:  Don’t throw away your used ink cartridges!!
There is a collection container on the Activity room 

counter.  They are donated to a local school for them to 
recycle at Staples, etc. and get a credit for school supplies.  
The Computer Club can no longer accept old computers, 
printers or other old equipment.

The Computer Club is a group of friendly people who 
meet every Thursday, 2 – 4:00 PM to help each other 
with computer issues.  If you have a problem related 
to computers, or a skill you think might benefit others, 
please come and join the group.  Membership is only 
$10.00 per year per household.  We take a break and have 
coffee and cookies around 3:00 PM to socialize.  Each 

HAND AND FOOT CARDS
Join us on Sunday nights at 6:00 pm in the Clubhouse 

for the “Hand and Foot” card game. It can be played at 
a table of 6, 4, or 3. All are welcomed! This card Game 
goes all through the summer months.

BINGO                     
By Phyllis Sexton

Please joins us on Tuesdays at 6:45 for 7:00 
pm Bingo in the Clubhouse each week. Cards are $.75 
with a minimum purchase of four cards. Night Owl cards 
are 25 cents. All three Bingo’s go all year round. Check 
your calendar in the newsletter each month. There is a 
new addition to our BINGO games. You put a quarter into 
a “money ball pot.” The first number called is the “special 
number” so that if you bingo on that number, you will 
win the money that has been collected in the money ball 
pot plus the money that is allotted for the game that you 
won. If the money ball pot was not won, the amount is 
saved from week to week until someone is the winner. 
Come and Enjoy Playing Bingo!

BOCCE
By:  Mary Gibson

Bocce is on Mondays and Thursday at 2:30.  Arrive at 
2:15.  New members welcome – It is easy to play.  Just 
come out for fun.

BOOK CLUB
By:  Gail Ford

Book club will be held on February 23rd at 1 PM in 
the Activity Building.  I have ordered the book discussion 
kit, "Me Before You" by Jojo Moyes.  

Last month's book was "Little Bee" by Chris Cleave. 
If anyone has a book they would like us to read and 

discuss that would be fine. This would mean each of us 
would have to reserve our own book.  I might be able to 
reserve 6 books. 

Our club now has 19 members.  Yay.     
It is a bit difficult to get enough books to share unless 

we go the Library Discussion Kits route.

BUNCO
By:  Criss & Phyllis Sexton

Bunco will be played two times a month this year.  
There will be Bunco on Saturday, February 3rd and 
Saturday February 17th at 7:00.

CRAFT CLUB
By Diana Power

Craft club hopes you were able to join us for the 
Parmesan crusted chicken and hot dog dinner in January. 

Now get ready for our Lasagna and hot dog dinner on 
Tuesday, February 13. It goes from 4 until 5:30. The 
lasagna dinner is $7 and no tickets are needed. Hot dog 
dinner is ala carte.  Coffee, lemonade, and iced tea is 
available for .75.  Please remember to bring your own 
place setting and glass or coffee cup.   Everyone is 
welcome.

We are working on painting flowers made from plastic 
bottles, pine cone ideas, stuffing bears for the Veterans 
and many other ideas. Thanks to everyone who has 
contributed some plastic caps for the American Legion. 
The container is still available on top of the counter in 
the clubhouse. Also remember that craft members will 
pick up any articles that you no longer want after doing 
your winter cleaning.  We will sell them at our Craft and 
Treasure sale that will be Saturday , March 3. Call Diana 
Power at 317 459 9041 or Dena Samm at 812 449 4122 
for pickup.

Craft club meets every Wednesday at 9:00. Coffee and 
good fellowship are also included. Come and try us out.
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KARAOKE
Come join us every 1st and 3rd 

Monday of the month for Karaoke 
from 6-9:00 in the clubhouse.  Our hot dog dinner will be 
held on February 5th at 5:30-6:00 p.m.    Cost is $5.00 
per person which includes Hotdog or Sloppy Joe, Beans, 
coleslaw and chips.   Everyone in the park is invited!!  
Please bring your own table settings and $ for 50/50.  

LADIES BIBLE STUDY
By Laura Esters

The Ladies’ Bible Study Group meets 
weekly on Thursday mornings from 10:00 
A.M. to noon. Our members are women from various 
churches and/or denominations.  We have refreshments, 
a time for sharing our concerns, prayer and a study, which 
is taught from both the Old and New Testaments by Laura 
Esters. 

As so many new folks have moved into our park, we 
believe it is important to let our residents know about this 
activity as well as all the other organizations that the park 
offers. We do not espouse any specific theology, but are 
a group of Christian women who enjoy making friends, 
encouraging and supporting each other as the needs arise, 
and learning about the Bible. 

During the months of November to April we meet at 
the home of Reva Doliana,849 Hollyberry Court. From 
May to October, Waneta Schafer opens up her house to us 
at 344 Shrub Lane S.  Just come to the door, and walk in--
-we’ll be glad to welcome you! If you have any questions, 
please call Reva at 812-322-3986, Waneta 239-219-7593 
or Laura at 239-210-8010.

FOREST PARK HAS A GREAT LIBRARY
There’s a little oasis of knowledge and information 

right here in the Forest Park activities building. No need 
to hop into your car and drive. We have current hardcover 
and paperback books, reference materials, videos, talking 
books large print, magazines and even puzzles. You 
can look up health related issues, financial questions, 
recipes and advice on retirement. Your favorite authors 
are in abundance- James Patterson, Clive Cussler, Janet 
Evanovich, Danielle Steele, John Grisham, Nora Roberts 
and a juicy collection of romances. At the FP Library, you 
don’t need a library card- just step inside, choose your 
media and take it home- for as long as you like, return 
it when you’re done. Your library runs on donations. We 
always need CURRENT popular books, magazines and 
videos. Consider donating books published in 2010 or 
newer to our library. We do not accept older books due to 
space limitations and because we wish to be current and 
fresh in our offerings so please, take older books to the 
North Fort Myers Friends of the Library. We also need 
library style metal bookends and book display easels. 
Why read? “The benefits of all this mental activity include 
keeping your memory sharp, you’re learning capacity 
nimble, and your mind basically hardier as you age… just 
processing the words boosts the brain”

FARKLE
By:  Roberta Rizas

Become a “Farkle” fanatic!!  We welcome everyone to 
join us in a game of Farkle.  We meet in the activity room 
every Sunday from 2 to 4:00.  “Farkle” is a classic dice-
rolling, risk-taking game of chance, and is such fun to 
play.  Very easy to learn, come join the fun….it’s a fight 
to finish in this fabulously fun game of strategy and luck!

MAH JONGG
By:  Gail Ford

We meet on Wednesday at 1:00 in the activity building.  
This game is very challenging but good for our brains.  
Anyone is welcome to join us or just watch and laugh at/
with us.

week, we usually have a person show something they 
are experienced in, or something interesting we have 
seen maybe online or in an article.  If anyone is having 
a problem, we ask them to btring their unit to the club 
meeting, then we will focus on that particular problem.  
In many cases, the club can help fix the problem.  If not, 
we can suggest a computer technician.  We need people 
who are familiar with Tablets and Cell Phones who would 
volunteer to do some instructing or helpothers during 
our sessions.  We have cables for iPads that will allow 
them to be connected to our projector.  Since “Cutting the 
Cable” is becoming more popular, we need people who 
are familiar with internet TV to give us their experience.  
So please join us!!  Contact:  Sherrill or John Wright 
@239-349-3827 or email fpcclub@yahoo.com.
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RED HAT LADIES
By:  Marilyn Nufryk

It is hard to believe we are already 
entering the second month of the New 
Year.  Time sure does fly by fast when 
you are having fun.  Our next social event of this year 
will be held Feb 8 with lunch at the Naughty Parrot 
Restaurant.  Diana Prittinen is hosting this along with 
several of her “helpers”.  Diana had this all arranged last 
spring before4 she headed back north for the summer.  
Quite an efficient lady.  Please meet at the Club House 
at 11:15 to car pool.

Just a reminder to the ladies who signed up to go to 
Broadway Palm Theater March 1 to see “Momma Mia”.  
If you have not paid $56.00 to Carol Geppert, please 
do so by Feb 6.  If you choose to pay by check, make it 
payable to Broadway Palm Theater.  Please meet at the 
Club House at 10:30 to car pool.  Any questions, you 
may call Carol Geppert at 239-731-3132 or Marilyn 
Nufryk at 239-543-5073.  

RUMMY KUBE
By:  Patricia Tegler

We play Rummy Cube every Monday night at 6:30 in 
the Activity Building.  It’s a fun and easy game to learn.  
Come and try it!!

MEN’S PICKLE BALL
We play pickle ball every day at 9:00 in the pavilion.  

Come join the fun.

NORTH EAST CLUB
By Barb Wood

Here we are the beginning of February already! We've 
got two fun events under our belts already for this season 
for the North East Club. Where is the time going?

Thank you Carol, Christine, Jo and Kathy for all the 
hard work you and your team put into the “50's and 60's 
Sock Hop”. A few people “rocked around the clock” that 
evening in their poodle skirts and their slicked back hair. 
Good food, good music and a fun time was had by all. 

Don't forget we're going Patriotic with our red, whites 
and blues on February 26th hosted by Ed and ET Thomas. 
So come on out for another fun evening out with friends.

  On March 26th we're headed to Gilligan's Island with 
Ray Sutphin and Richard Clark hosting our trip on the SS 
Minnow. Will we be seeing the Professor, Maryann or the 
Skipper? Come on out and see!

We will close out our season with our Annual Picnic 
hosted by the club board on April 9th before our Snowbirds 
start their journey north for the summer. More good food 
and fun for all that attend.

Don't forget, ANYONE in the park can join the North 
East Club, the dues are only $5.00 per person per season 
and tickets for each event are only $10.00 each.

You will need your ticket and place setting at each 
event to get your meal!

MEXICAN TRAIN DOMINOES
By Sheila Fitzgerald

We play Mexican train dominoes on Monday morning 
at 9:00 at the club house.  Everyone is welcome to join in.  
It's an easy game to learn if you have never played and we 
have a lot of laughs as we play.  We would love to have 
some new members join us.

Also, I have had a request from two people recently to 
look into starting a second group that would play at 10:00 
rather than 9:00, so they can get their morning exercise 
or swim in before the game.  We would certainly consider 
this if there is enough interest. 

We're a very informal group, with no permanent 
commitment required.  Just come by on any Monday 
morning and give it a try.

WOMEN’S PICKLE BALL
By:  Charlene Wash

We are looking for ladies 
who are interested in learning 
how to play pickleball.  Come 
to the pavilion on Tuesday or 
Thursday mornings @ 10:15 
and see if this game is something you may want to try.

PINE TREE KNOTS QUILT CLUB
By:  Peg Baker

If you have an interest in quilting, join 
us Thursday mornings at 9:00 AM in the 
Club House.  No experience necessary.  We 
have members that have been sewing 60 
years and members who are new to sewing.  Stop by to 
see what we are doing.

We also make “comfort Quilts” for our residents with 
serious illness.  Please let a quilt club member know if 
you have a neighbor or friend that should receive a quilt.  

Our annual Quilt Show is March 11, 2018.  
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FOREST PARK SHUFFLEBOARD
By:  Bill Madill, Captain

We are well underway by this 
printing.  Hopefully we have 
at least 32 players participating 
although while writing this it is 
rainy and cold!  We are having 
our annual Valentines Day 
Breakfast on Wednesday February 14th from 8:00 AM 
to 10:30 AM.  We also are going green so remember to 
bring your dishes.  Cost is $5.00 so bring your partner 
out for a good breakfast. 

Our Fun night on Wednesdays is now starting at 6:30 
– hope this attracts more people.  Ladies shuffle is on 
Tuesday mornings at 10:00.   On March 2nd we have the 
Ellsworth Koffee Klutch at 9:00 a.m.  Everyone be sure 
to attend as there are lots of good prizes to be won.  Also 
bring money for the 50/50 draw. 

Come out and join the shuffleboard league.  We have 
a charge of $10.00 per player that covers the prizes 
through the year, a couple of hot dog Shuffles with Beer 

SKIP-BO
By:  Harold Mundle
We play Skip-bo every Monday nite at 6:30 in the 
Activity Building.  Yes, it is the same time as Rummy 
Cube  -- we share the Activity Building.  Come and join 
the fun!!

and pop and the banquet at the end of the year, all in all 
a good deal!!  

I want to thank William Barnes of Ellsworth heating 
and cooling for his sponsorship of our King and Queen 
tournament on Friday7, March the 23rd @ 8:00.  Coffee 
and donuts with a Hot Dog lunch for the participants 
after the tournament!!

February Sudoku
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February Crossword
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It would be my pleasure to meet with you
regarding buying, selling,
or just to talk real estate.

Judy Lucarelli
REALTOR®

13121 University Dr.
Fort Myers, FL 33907

judyrealtor1@gmail.com

248-231-5578248-231-5578

suncountryhomesandrealty.com

Cell 401-465-5474
 239-995-6001

Fax 239-995-6031
rosewithsuncountryrealty@gmail.com

1206 Pondella Circle • N. Fort Myers, FL 33903

 

Southwest Florida

Rosemary Ryan, Realtor

Visit www.yourbestroof.com  

AllWeatherRoofing
Florida Licensed Contractors

 #CCC058045 & #CCC1330500

Like us on  
Facebook!

EPAEPA DOEDOE

A+  
Rating! Call Michelle Right Now!

Save 
this 
ad!

We shoot a detailed VIDEO of your roof so you can see EXACTLY  
what the problems are at the time of our FREE estimate. 

YOUR FREE VIDEO ROOF INSPECTION!

This is our way of giving you peace of mind, knowing that we won’t sell 
you anything you don’t need. PLUS, You’ll have our exclusive Transferable  
Lifetime Warranty!!

NEW!

10%

SAVINGS!

Family Roofing Company Celebrates  
More Than 30 Years Of Excellence

Come celebrate with us and get 10% OFF our already low prices!
Hurry, limited time offer!

Manufactured and Mobile Homes is Our Only Business!

We are still #1 since 1984 

Always FREE Estimates!
1-800-297-3758

$ Published by: 

For advertising information
please call 941-375-3699


